Network Data Support Working Group (NDSWG)

Issues for ROS
August 11, 2006
The Network Data Support Working Group (NDSWG) last met on June 20.  Below are the significant issues from the meeting.  The next meeting of the working group will be August 15 at the ERCOT offices in Taylor.
· The working group discussed the actions taken at the ROS meeting in June, particularly discussions related to the Telemetry and State Estimator Standards.

· Siemens was announced as the Vendor selected to deliver the NMMS system.  
· A Network Model Forum meeting has been set for Monday, August 14 in Austin.  The meeting is planned to allow TSP Planning and Operations groups to have an outlet to provide questions, concerns, and issues regarding the Network Model solution.   A primary function for the meeting is to provide information on the direction, integration approach, Network Model functionality and conceptual designs including direction, integration approach, and user interfacing. ERCOT will assimilate questions, comments, issues, and recommendations for the NMMS solution.  Additional action items pertaining to concerns about TSP operations and planning functions integration will also be discussed.  Siemens will be present at the meeting to listen to concerns.

· Members continue to work on resolving issues between the planning cases and the operational case.  The NDSWG and SSWG members have committed to continue working to resolve the remaining issues.  

· A deadline of August 1 was suggested in place of the previously set September 1 deadline to submit the list of Electrical Bus Names modeled in the Planning cases utilizing the new naming convention.  TSPs were encouraged to use the new bus names in the SSWG data to be submitted in August.

· The deadline to submit a list of Electrical Bus Names for the Operations case is November 1, 2006.  
· Members were requested to submit a list of GPS coordinates for all substations to more accurately position the substations for future releases of the ERCOT map was requested. 

· Comments were filed for NPRR002 to address the wording in the Nodal Protocols that were in conflict with the Telemetry Standards as approved by ROS in June.  TPTF agreed with the recommended change except to suggest a one word modification that did not change the meaning.
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